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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 4 February 2019 at 7.00 pm.
Kathryn Hemensley
Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of Council Planning and Council on 7 January 2019 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. TO DECIDE GRANT APPLICATIONS 
(a) Wellington Wheelers Cycling Club

Wellington wheelers are a local club for cycling enthusiasts, with membership of just under 200 individuals across all ages, and abilities. Their emphasis is on the social aspect of cycling, rather than as a sport. The group wish to commission Sustrans (a national sustainable transport charity) to carry out a feasibility study for a potential cycle path between Wellington and Taunton. A grant of £1,680 is being requested from the Town Council with the same amount being sought from Taunton Deane Borough Council. The report would then be used to lobby for a cycle path. The grant application has been forwarded to all Councillors.

(b) Wellington Lawn Tennis Club
The Lawn tennis club has submitted a grant application requesting a contribution of £500 towards repairs and maintenance of their 2 tennis courts. The work will involve moss-killing, some patch repairs to the court surface and re-lining. The total cost of the works is estimated at £3,800. Funding to the tune of £1,500 has also been requested from the Lawn Tennis Association, but the outcome of this application is as yet undecided. The grant application has been forwarded to all Councillors.
8. TO RECEIVE PROPOSALS FOR CONTINUING THE WELLINGTON ONE TEAM COMMUNITY GROUP

Wellington One-Team Community group is made up local organisations who closely work together to provide rounded and seamless services for the health and wellbeing of local families. The Co-ordinator role has for some time been funded by Taunton Deane Borough Council, but this funding is set to disappear in the 2019/20 financial year. The current One-team Co-ordinator has therefore been working up proposals and funding bids to enable the role, and therefore the One team itself, to continue. 
At the January Council meeting, Councillors gave in-principal budget approval to make a contribution of £11,000 to the Co-ordinator role, subject to more detailed proposals. These proposals will be presented by Pete Joint the current postholder.
9. TO CONSIDER A FINANCIAL DONATION TO THE SOMERSET MEMORIAL WOOD
Details were recently circulated to Councillors of the Somerset Wood, a County Council (SCC) project to plant a memorial woodland commemorating those from Somerset who fought and fell in the first world war. The woodland will lie within Cheddon Fitzpaine and West Monkton parishes. Donations from all parishes were requested by the organisers to fund planting and future maintenance. A suggestion was proposed to the organisers that Wellington Town Council might wish to plant ‘Wellingtonia’ trees (Sequoiadendron Giganteum!) as its contribution. As a result it has been agreed by the woodland project group that a maximum of 3 such trees could be planted. These would have to be sourced from a specialist tree nursery and delivered to the project organisers by February. Costs vary enormously depending on the size of the tree but in a range of £35 to £150 per tree.
A decision is sought as to whether Councillors wishes to make a financial contribution, if so how much, and whether this should be a cash donation, or via the purchase of 3 Wellingtonia trees or a combination of both?

10. TO DISCUSS THE PUBLIC CONSULTATION CONCERNING THE PROPOSED ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE 2019 REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY SERVICE (Councillor James)
Following feedback from some members of the public there has been ongoing consideration as to whether Wellington town should continue holding its Remembrance Sunday Parade and Service in the afternoon, or whether it should be re-arranged to the Sunday morning. 
The afternoon service is a long-standing tradition; however it means that the town does not follow the national arrangement of a morning service with a 2-minute silence at 11.00 am. 
The Royal British Legion are the formal custodians of Remembrance Sunday, and have a strong preference to keep Wellington’s service in the afternoon. The Council therefore felt it good practice to carry out a public consultation so that the views of local residents could help inform the debate. As a result a consultation was published in the Winter edition of ‘The Edge’, inviting comments from all members of the public. As no feedback was received as a result, the consultation was repeated in the January edition, which then prompted one response.
Given the lack of feedback, schools and groups around the town were pro-actively contacted to seek their views throughout January. This resulted in a range of comments which are set out in the attached consultation report.

Councillors are asked to review the public feedback and to make a recommendation about the future timing of the service to the Royal British Legion on behalf of the town.

11. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) The Neighbourhood Plan Working Group had met on 22nd January and notes of the meeting would be circulated once complete. A verbal update will be given.

(b) A meeting of the Town Centre Working Group had taken place on 22nd January and notes would be circulated once complete. Councillors Shepherd and Lithgow will provide a verbal update.
(c) Detached Youth Working project. A new proposal had been presented at an informal meeting with Councillor Lithgow on 22nd January. An overview will be provided.

12. TO CONSIDER FUNDING THE PROVISION OF LITTER BINS AT CHELSTON (Councillor Barr)
Some time ago a local resident became fed up with the litter at the two bus stops outside Coles Farm on the Wellington Road. She started putting out plastic bags and then added bags to the two bus stops either side of the road at the Cades Farm development. This resident also personally carries out litter-picks along the Wellington Road on regular occasions. Over time ID Verde unofficially started supplying and emptying these plastic bags as and when required. 
It is proposed to tidy up this area by setting up 4 ‘proper’ bins. These would be floor-standing ‘Barnsley’ type bins similar to those in the town centre. A handout detailing costs for supply and emptying is attached to the agenda. It should be noted that if the proposal is accepted, agreement from West Buckland Parish Council will be needed to install one of the bins at Coles Farm as it lies within their parish.
13. ROCKWELL GREEN WARD - COUNCILLOR JANET LLOYD

Councillor Lloyd has officially informed the Town Clerk that she is no longer a member of the Liberal Democrat Group. Councillor Lloyd will continue to represent the Rockwell Green Ward as an Independent.
14. WELLINGTON TOWN CLERK PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATION

Following approval from the Chair of the Staffing and Training Committee the Clerk had enrolled for, and started the training towards the CiLCA qualification (Certificate in Local Council Administration). Coursework is completed within a 12-month time-frame with 4 interim training days. A qualified Clerk confers ‘General Powers of Competence’ to the Council, allowing it to do “anything that individuals generally may do”!
15.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
16. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) Somerset County Council – £630.76 – Superannuation for Clerk

(b) Somerset County Council – £91.40 – Pension Fund deficit
(c) Chess - £101.46 – Office broadband and telephone

(d) EDF – £84.76 Rackfield street lighting

(e) AIS – £115.20 – Office Cleaning 

(f)  TDBC – £135.00 – Repairs to Longforth Road Public Conveniences 

(g) TDBC – £456.00 – Traffic management at Christmal Light switch-on event

(h) TDBC – £1163.40 – 2017/18 Longforth Road Public Conveniences business rates

(i)  TDBC – £1800.00 – 2018/19 Longforth Road Public Conveniences business rates

(j)  St Johns School – £357.00 – School crossing patrol contribution

(k) Judith Goss florists – £52.00 – Rockwell Green Cemetery flowers

(l) Society of Local Council Clerks – £350.00 – Town Clerk Professional qualification enrolment fee

(m) Community payback scheme – £36.00 – contribution to path and grounds clearance

(n) SLCC – £468.00 – CiLCA training course

(o) Town Clerk – £66.16 – Travel expenses

(p) Hinewood – £10.00 – Window cleaning (October)

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor James Hunt
Councillor John Thorne
Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
28 January 2019
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